Fletcher Free Library – FY 2013 Budget Notes

 Please note: The library board and staff has recommended to the Mayor that the Library Co-Directorship be replaced with a single library director. Because in all likelihood the Library will have a new department head during this fiscal year, we consider this budget a “work in progress” until the new Library administration is in place. 

   The difference between the Fletcher Free Library’s FY2012 and FY2013 general fund  budget  (totaling about $1,160,000.00) is a $15,282 increase.  The primary reason for this increase in the upcoming year are contracted COLA and step increases for staff, which will total  $49,510.  Another reason for the increase is potential increases in some of our service contracts (elevator, trash, and HVAC services) due to inflation.
   These increases have been offset by payroll savings due to the retirement of two long-time employees, Assistant Director Amber Collins and Cataloging Assistant I Judith Janone. Replacement of these positions with new employees at a much lower salary step will result in an immediate savings of $14,133, and a projected internal hiring of an employee at a lower salary step will also result in a savings of $4,151. 
   The Temporary Help line item (61450) of $26,000 has also been cut by $10,000 for the upcoming fiscal year.  This line item is currently used to pay substitute librarians and Computer Help Desk assistants, AmeriCorps State members, as well as temporary hires to fill in staff vacancies during the hiring process. The remaining $16,000 in this line item will hopefully still fund two AmeriCorp State members in FY13.
   The Overtime line item (61500) has also been cut by $2,000, limiting our ability to pay staff to fill in for vacations or illness. This budget line item also is used to pay the custodial call backs when the building security and fire alarms are activated after hours and need to be reset.

   The Temporary Help and Overtime line item reductions listed above do not reflect increased “efficiencies”; They are cuts  that have been made to meet the budget guidelines. These cuts will not directly affect public services, but will put more pressure on existing staff.

   A real efficiency that has been benefitting the Library are new energy-saving lighting fixtures installed with the help of Burlington Electric.  We are currently saving $400 to $700 per month on our electric bill, with a projected savings of $6,000 for the upcoming year!

   The Library’s FY 2013 budget also reflects substantial savings ($4,000 for postage and $1,500 for printing) realized by delivering the Library’s monthly newsletter electronically instead of in hard copy. We are also participating in a “resource sharing” program sponsored by the Vermont Department of Libraries and designed to reimburse Vermont libraries for postage costs related to Interlibrary Loan services. This program provides about $2,000 per year. 
